


We already know that, as part of the North Eastside Mobility Plan (NEMP), there will be significant 
changes to 255 service in March of 2020, when the 255 service to downtown Seattle will require a 
transfer at the UW Light Rail station for Seattle-bound passengers.  Kirkland understands the need for 
this change, and has been supportive of King County Metro’s plans, with the understanding that more 
frequent, better service to and from downtown Seattle will be the result.   
 
The Council would like to communicate our recommendation for the K-line alignment.  Kirkland’s 
preference for north of downtown Kirkland is the A2 alignment serving 124th Avenue NE and the I-
405/NE 85th BRT station.  The preferred option south of downtown is the B2 alignment serving 108th 
Avenue NE and while this overlaps route 255, it is preferred that the 255 be moved to State Street and 
Lake Washington Boulevard.  It is critical that the 255 maintain the same service levels as promised in 
the NEMP as our community relies on this service. 
 
Kirkland is looking forward to the increased transit service RapidRide will provide in our City and the 
potential to grow the share of people riding transit between Kirkland and Bellevue.  This new service 
should complement the service changes put in place as part of the NEMP while maintaining existing high 
ridership service between Kirkland and Seattle across SR 520 with critical service to the University of 
Washington. 
 
It is our common goal to have transit service meet the existing and future needs of our community and 
for more residents to choose transit.  We appreciate your time and attention to Kirkland’s concerns and 
how hard your staff has worked to be collaborative with us.  We look forward to continued partnership 
with King County Metro to meet the needs of our community. 
 
Sincerely, 
Kirkland City Council 
 
 
 
 
Penny Sweet 
Mayor 
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